

Josephite Justice Network PO Box 1508 North Sydney NSW 2059

Sent 8 May 2024 by Contact Form

https://www.foreignminister.gov.au/contact-foreign-minister

Dear Foreign Minister,

The Josephite Justice Network is a ministry of the Congregations of the Sisters of St Joseph. We gather to work and pray for justice and peace.

We congratulate and thank you for your careful and dogged work on the Israel/Palestine conflict. The whole matter causes us great concern, knowing that even after decades of conflict, people on both sides continue to suffer greatly.

We support Australian actions towards the admittance of Palestine as a full member of the United Nations.

We believe that Australia should vote in favour of this change, regardless of the way the United States votes. We also believe that the Australian government should do all in its power to convince the US to vote with majority of UN member states and admit Palestine as a full member.

The current situation Palestine/Israel situation is both complicated and deadly, and cannot be allowed to continue.

Recognition of Palestine as a full member of the UN would provide it with global rights and responsibilities, which would be a major step forward.

Yours sincerely,

Susan Connelly, Megan Li, Maria Sullivan, Mary Ellen O'Donoghue, Josephine Mitchell, Kay McPadden, Emilia Nicholas, Jo Brady, Joelle Sassine, Jan Barnett, Noelene Quinane, Marion Gambin, Lee Tan, Therese McGarry, Kath O'Connor, Kenise Neill, Clare Conaglen, Mary McDonnell, Joan Healy, Ann Love, Vittoria Albanese.